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February 24, 2018 

102 Apple, Century II Convention Center 

Wichita, Kansas 

10:00AM 

 
Agenda 

 

I. Call to Order 

 

II. Approval of Minutes. . . .  . .       . .  .   pg. 4-6 

 

III. Introductions/Announcements 

 

A. The Kansas C-NAfME 2017-18 Executive Board . . . . 

1. Panya Amphone, NAfME Collegiate President (Friends University 

2. Megan Lily, NAfME Collegiate Vice President, (Wichita State University) 

3. Emily Elliott, NAfME Collegiate Secretary (Baker University) 

4. Robin Liston, NAfME Collegiate Advisor 

 

B. Kansas C-NAfME 2017-18 Chapter Presidents/Officers 

1. Emily Elliott  Baker University 

2. Jill Miller  Central Christian College 

3. Madeline Hanna Emporia State University 

4. Aislinn Walters Fort Hays State University 

5. Marleah Mullen Friends University 

6. Alicia Jackson  Kansas State University 

7. Kaitlyn Holler  Southwestern College 

8. Ruth Springer  Tabor College 

9. Taylor Webb  University of Kansas 

10. Alicia Schoenberger Washburn University 

11. Johannon Rucker Wichita State University 
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C. Upcoming Events & Deadlines 

1. March 29 Music at the Capitol 

2. March 30 Chapter of Excellence Recognition Deadline 

3. March 31 Professional Achievement Award Deadline 

4. June 26-28 Collegiate Advocacy Summit- Washington D.C. 

5. July 20-22 Southwest Division Collegiate Summit- Topeka, Kansas 

 

IV. C-NAfME Board Reports  

1. Baker University, Emily Elliott . . . . pg. 7 

2. Butler College  . . . . . . pg. 9 

3. Central Christian College, Jill Miller . . . . pg. 11 

4. Cowley College  . . . . . . pg. 13 

5. Emporia State, Madeline Hanna  . . . . pg. 15 

6. Fort Hays State University, Aislinn Walters  . . . pg. 17 

7. Friends University, Marleah Mullen  . . . . pg. 20 

8. Kansas State University, Alicia Jackson  . . . pg. 22 

9. University of Kansas, Taylor Webb . . . . pg. 24 

10. Washburn University, Alicia Schoenberger . . . pg. 26 

11. Wichita State University, Johannon Rucker . . . pg. 29 

12. State C-NAfME, Panya Amphone . . . . pg. 33 

 

V. Old Business 

A. KCOMTEPS 

 

VI. New Business  

A. Election Results 

B. Online Voting Issues 

C. 1st ever Southwest Division Collegiate Summit- July 20-22, 2018 

D. 2018 NAfME Collegiate Advocacy Summit June 26-28, 2018 

E. Music in Our Schools Month- March 

F. Music at the Capitol Day- March 29, 2018 

G. Increasing Statewide Involvement 

H. KMEA Summer Leadership Camp 

I. Other 

 

VII. Recap and Adjournment 
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Kansas NAfME Collegiate - State Board Meeting 

Monday, September 25, 2017 11:46 am, Wichita State University, Wichita Kansas 

Presided by: Panya Amphone, President 

 

AGENDA DISCUSSION FOLLOW UP  

I. Call to Order  President Panya Amphone, called the Collegiate National Association for 

Music Education board meeting to order at  11:46 A.M. 

II. Approval of 

Minutes  

Minutes from the  2017 board meeting were 

reviewed by all present.  Johannon Rucker moved to approve the minutes 

from the 2017 board meeting.   Seconded by Megan Lilly 

 

The motion passed unanimously. No discussion. 

III. 

Introductions 

and Welcome 

President Fern Stevermer made the following introductions:  

 

● Collegiate NAfME Vice President- Megan Lilly 
● Collegiate NAfME Secretary- Emily Elliott 

● Collegiate NAfME Adviser- Robin Liston  

 

Collegiate Board Officers introduced themselves, followed by chapter 

representatives: 

● Rose Uhrich - Baker University 
● Marleah Mullen - Friends University, Chapter President 

● Persis Lugalia - Friends University, Chapter Vice President 

● Elyssa Day- Friends University 

● Kiesha Anderson - Friends University 

● Zach Fischer - Friends University 

● Daniel Huynh - Wichita State  

● Johannon Rucker - Wichita State, Chapter President  

● Margaret ? University of Kansas - Secretary (Face timed in)  

 

Review of Upcoming Events: 

Oct. 1 Clinic Proposal Deadline 

Oct. 1 Outstanding Music Educator Nominations Deadline 

Nov. 12-15 NAfME National ISC, Grapevine, Texas 

Feb. 1 Scholarship Materials Deadline 

Feb. 1 State Officer Material Deadline 

Feb. 22-24 KMEA ISW, Century II Convention Center, Wichita, Kansas 

Feb 24 Collegiate Board Meeting 

Mar. 30 Chapter of Excellence Recognition Deadline 

March 31 Professional Achievement Award Deadline 
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IV. C-NAfME Board Reports - Please go to the Board Book to read all reports in full. Only 

new and or updated notes will be included in the minutes. 

A - Executive 

Council 

● Report stands as written.  
● Affiliate Organizations and Partnerships for collegiate members 

● Web Page has been updated! 

B - Baker 

University 

● Stands as Written 

C-  Butler 

College 

● Stands as Written 

D-  Central 

Christian 

● Stands as Written 

E-  Cowley 

College 

● Stands as Written 

F - Emporia 

State University 

 

 

 

● Stands as Written 

G - Fort Hays 

State 

● Stands as Written 

H - Kansas 

State University 

● Stands as Written 

I - Washburn 

University 
● Stands as written 

J - University of 

Kansas 

● Stands as Written 

Service Project this year 

40 people at first meeting of the year 

 

K - Wichita 

State University 

● Stands as Written 

New Student orientation and fellowship  

            Workshop ideas - The job market 

L - Friends 

University 

 

● Stands as Written 

Service Project this year - Painted Flower pots for area teachers 

IV. OLD BUSINESS 

A -  Music Day ● Talk to a lot of legislators 
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at the Capitol 

 

● Felt it was a big success 

B - Summer 

Leadership 

Camp 

● Great opportunity to learn about the nuts and bolts of KMEA 

● Encourage all leaders in your chapter to attend next year.   

● Networking opportunity 

V. NEW BUSINESS 

A - 1 st ever 

Southwest 

Division 

Collegiate 

Summit- July 

2018 

● Please fill out the survey by Oct. 10th to give us input about this 

new summit event.   
● We need ideas for clinics 

● Will feel like a camp with dorm housing to keep prices low 

● Hoping for Oklahoma City for location 

B - Joint 

Meetings 

● Megan Lilly talked about how to build community with joint 

chapter meetings 
● Get out in the community and partner with a neat activity: service 

projects, professional development, bowling, coffee shops  

● Plan over email and CC Megan and Panya so they can be in the loop 

● Have a short business meeting to share about your chapter.   

● Look for chapters close to you like KU and Baker 

C - ISW 

Collegiate 

Clinics 

● What do we want to see offered? 

● Clinic idea: Making the best of your NAfME Chapter / Affiliate 

Chapters 

● Please submit soon if you have ideas 

D - Music at the 

Capitol Day 
● This year someone from the CMA’s will be coming out. 

● Day before the ISW this year - Feb 21st 

● Share Stories with Legislators with many different groups of 

students with appointments 

E - Increasing 

Statewide 

Involvement 

● What can we do to get more collegiates involved? 

● This is a struggle because of schedules and other responsibilities 

● Make involvement more fun 

● Having the university support collegiate involvement 

● Not making NAfME an option.   

● Getting underclassman to participate early and stick with it.  

● Communicate the benefits and often. 

● Collegiate requirment tool kit needs to come earlier 

● Upper classman panel to talk to underclassman during your school’s 

orientation offered by your university to promote your chapter 

● Have universities partner with local Community colleges to create 

connections 



7 
 February 2018 Board Meeting Book 

 

F - Other ● Dr. Liston asks for us to remind our chapters that we have a great 

opportunity with the ISW conference and how our NAfME 

membership works so we can attend the ISW. 

● She also wants us to promote running for state collegiate offices and 

encourage local leaders to run.   

● KMEA is one of the top MEA’s in the nation 

VII. Adjournment 

● Johannon Rucker moved to adjourn the meeting. 
● Marleah Mullen seconded the motion. 

● The meeting was adjourned at 12:46 pm  
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 C-NAfME Chapter Report 
February 24, 2017 

Baker University, Baldwin City, KS 
 

CHAPTER REPRESENTATIVES 

Name Title Contact Information 

Dr. Frank Perez Chapter Advisor Frank.Perez@Bakeru.edu 

 

Emily Elliott Chapter President eelliott.musician@gmail.com 

bakerunafme@gmail.com 

 

Zachary Shoemaker Vice President zacharyashoemaker@stu.bakeru.edu 
 

Brianna Morris Secretary / Treasurer BriannaLMorris@stu.bakeru.edu 

 

 

 

Elections for the 2017 Chapter Representatives occurred _May 2017 ____. 

The 2018 Chapter Representative Elections are scheduled to be held __May 2018___. 

 

CHAPTER STATISTICS 

Category Statistics 

Number of Members in Chapter 16 

Number of Active Members 16 

Number of KCOMTEPS 

Participants 
14 

Number of KMEA ISW 

Participants 

15 

 

 
 

  

mailto:Frank.Perez@Bakeru.edu
mailto:eelliott.musician@gmail.com
mailto:bakerunafme@gmail.com
mailto:BriannaLMorris@stu.bakeru.edu
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MEMBERSHIP and RECRUITMENT 
 
This fall we participated in the student activities fair to encourage music majors and 
interested music students to join.  We also actively participate in social media 
interactions with past and current members to encourage music major involvement.  We 
had a large incoming freshman class again this fall which resulted in 10 new freshman 
music education majors.   
 

FUNDRAISING 
 

We have support from the music department to help cover costs of student involvement 
in NAfME activities. We also sell concessions during our annual marching festival.  We 
earned $500.00 selling concessions this fall.  We have discussed other fundraising 
opportunities as our chapter grows in number and look forward to trying a few of them 
next fall. 
 

CHAPTER MEETINGS 
 

We meet twice a month. This is designed to encourage positive interactions between 
upper and lower classman to support our music majors.  We tried a few dinner meetings 
last year and those went over very well.  We will try that again at least once each 
semester.  Our chapter president runs our meetings typically along with the executive 
board.  Our advisors come to as many meetings as they can and we keep them 
updated via email and through our Google drive account.       
  

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT 
 
Our advisors have made attending conferences a priority for our chapter.  We plan to 
continue to take all active members and interested music students to KCOMTEPS and 
KMEA every year.   
 

TRI-M 
 

Our school currently has no affiliation with Tri-M. 
 

Future Chapter Plans 

 
We have made it a goal this year to work toward NAfME Collegiate Chapter awards as 
well as volunteering our time in the community to support local music in our schools.   
We are also still exploring options for a possible boom whacker choir.       
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 C-NAfME Chapter Report 
February 24, 2017 

Butler Community College, El Dorado, KS. 
 

CHAPTER REPRESENTATIVES 

Name Title Contact Information 

Brett Martinez Chapter Advisor bmartinez11@butlercc.edu 

Emily Son Chapter President emilyson15@gmail.com 

Katie Cox Vice President kcox20@butlercc.edu 

Michaela Reason Secretary michaela.reason@gmail.com 

 
 

Elections for the 2018 Chapter Representatives occurred on October 30th. 
The 2019 Chapter Representative Elections are scheduled to be held on March 8th. 

 
CHAPTER STATISTICS 

Category Statistics 

Number of Members in Chapter 10 

Number of Active Members 10 

Number of KCOMTEPS 
Participants 

3 

Number of KMEA ISW 
Participants 

10 
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MEMBERSHIP and RECRUITMENT 
As this is the founding active chapter, we do not have any records of members who have 
affiliated themselves with Butler Community College until this year. For recruitment, we 
had a meeting with our music majors at the beginning of the fall semester. We recognize 
that this is not enough, and we are looking into recruitment strategies. 

 

FUNDRAISING 
For this year, we held a Valentine’s Day fundraiser where we created goodie bags of candy and 

sodas with notes attached for people to buy for their friends or significant others. Considering it 

was our first fundraiser, it was moderately successful! In the future, we hope to plan more 

performance-based fundraising to connect our chapter with the community while advocating for 

music education 
CHAPTER MEETINGS 
At Butler CC, we are very understanding of our members’ schedules, so we currently hold one 

meeting per month. Our attendance policy is very fluid due to various scheduling conflicts 

between our vocal department and our instrumental department. This is something that we plan 

on solidifying in the future. Meetings tend to be light and often act as a support group for 

struggling freshmen and emotionally tormented sophomores. The meetings are ran by the 

President, Emily Son, and typically range from 30 minutes to an hour with moderate aid from 

our advisor, Brett Martinez, as he understands and allows us to wield our creativity while still 

acting as a guide as necessary. 

  

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT 
As of right now, Butler CC does not attend or host professional development events, with 
KMEA ISW aside. We are currently focused on community building. 
 

TRI-M 
 Our school currently has no affiliation with Tri-M. 

 

Future Chapter Plans 
Since we are a fledgling chapter, we decided to make reasonable yet attainable goals for us to 

complete before the end of this term: 

1. Support Butler Community College’s music program by serving post-concert 

refreshments 

2. Perform for the local community and advocate for music education 

 
Due to the hard work from our chapter for our Valentine’s Day fundraiser, we are currently 
on track for our first goal of supporting our music program after their concerts. As for our 
second goal, we are in progress of looking for schools and other performance venues to 
perform and advocate at.  
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 C-NAfME Chapter Report 
September 20th, 2017  

Central Christian College, McPherson, KS 
 

CHAPTER REPRESENTATIVES 

Name Title Contact Information 

Brett Janssen Chapter Advisor Brett.Janssen@centralchristian.edu 

Jill Miller Chapter President jillmill97@icloud.com 

Mayce Nightengale  Vice President mayce.nightengale@my.centralchristia
n.edu 

Caleb Koerperich  Secretary/Treasurer caleb.koerperich@my.centralchristian.
edu 

 
 

Elections for the 2017 Chapter Representatives occurred on ___May 7th 2017__. 
The 2018 Chapter Representative Elections are scheduled to be held on _This coming May. __. 

 
CHAPTER STATISTICS 

Category Statistics 

Number of Members in Chapter 3 

Number of Active Members 3 

Number of KCOMTEPS 
Participants 

0 

Number of KMEA ISW 
Participants 

2 
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MEMBERSHIP and RECRUITMENT 
 
The numbers have remained the same in the last few years. Therefore, the retention rate 
has been steady. We are looking for new ideas for recruiting others to join nafme, we have 
had a few people interested and come to a few meetings hopefully this will continue.   
 

 

FUNDRAISING 
 

We will be discussing possible fundraising options in future meetings.  

 

CHAPTER MEETINGS 
 

We have our meetings once a month. The meeting is conducted by the president who calls the 

meeting to order and discusses our business items on average the meetings last about an hour.  

Our chapter advisor Dr. Janssen is very involved in promoting the group on campus and he is 

also the one who makes contact and coordinates with our guest speakers and nafme events  

  

  

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT 
 
This semester we have encouraged other music majors to join our professional 
organization, and share with others the benefits of NAfME and other professional 
organizations. This coming April the NAfME club is hosting a recital at a local nursing home. 
Students who are involved in private lessons will be performing some of their pieces they 
have been working on this semester.  
 

TRI-M 
 

Our school has no affiliation with Tri-M  

 

Future Chapter Plans 

 
Our primary goal in the coming year is true recruit more members for our club and find some 
fundraising opportunities. Until then we are getting ourselves involved in the community, by 
helping with the recital, attending different musical performances, and learning from guest 
speakers.  
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 C-NAfME Chapter Report 
February 24, 2017 

Cowley College, Arkansas City, KS 
 

CHAPTER REPRESENTATIVES 

Name Title Contact Information 

Lindsay Allen Chapter Advisor Lindsay.allen@cowley.edu 

Sarah Manning Chapter President mannings151706@cowley.edu 
 

Alysha Zerener Vice President ZerenerA204121@cowley.edu 
 

Jenny Guzman Secretary guzmanj447585@cowley.edu 
 

Jacob Michaelis Treasurer michaelisj657527@cowley.edu 
 

   

 
 

Elections for the 2017 Chapter Representatives occurred on 9/12/17 
The 2018 Chapter Representative Elections are scheduled to be held on TBA 

 
CHAPTER STATISTICS 

Category Statistics 

Number of Members in Chapter 8 

Number of Active Members 8 

Number of KCOMTEPS 
Participants 

8 

Number of KMEA ISW 
Participants 

8 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:Lindsay.allen@cowley.edu
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MEMBERSHIP and RECRUITMENT 
This is our first year in over 6 years to be a chapter 

 

FUNDRAISING 
We are exploring fundraisers as we begin our chapter. 

 

CHAPTER MEETINGS 
We will meet once a month and are will make an attendance policy. Snacks will be provided at 

our meetings and we will meet 30 minutes to an hour. 

Meetings are run by our president and VP with advisement from the faculty advisor 

  

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT 
Our members and faculty plan on attending KCOMPTEPS and KMEA ISW 
 

TRI-M 
Our school currently has no affiliation with Tri-M. 

 

Future Chapter Plans 
We are just beginning our chapter so we have a lot to explore 
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 C-NAfME Chapter Report 
February 24, 2017 

Emporia State University, Emporia, KS 
 

CHAPTER REPRESENTATIVES 

Name Title Contact Information 

Gaile Stephens  Chapter Advisor estephe4@emporia.edu 

Madeline Hanna Chapter President mhanna2@g.emporia.edu 

Michael Webb Vice President mwebb4@g.emporia.edu 

Brittany Cowel Secretary bcowel@g.emporia.edu 

Morgan Roush  Treasurer mtinsle3@g.emporia.edu 

Austin Snell Historian asnell1@g.emporia.edu 

 
 

Elections for the 2017 Chapter Representatives occurred on April 20. 
The 2018 Chapter Representative Elections are scheduled to be held in April 2018. 

 
CHAPTER STATISTICS 

Category Statistics 

Number of Members in Chapter 30 

Number of Active Members 15 

Number of KCOMTEPS 
Participants 

1 

Number of KMEA ISW 
Participants 

15+ 
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MEMBERSHIP and RECRUITMENT 
Our numbers are beginning to increase this year. We had a smaller number of participants 
last year due to inactivity.  
The chapter is growing.  
The chapter has been participating in campus outreach booths and NAfME is hosting a lock-
in and a picnic to try and bring in more members.  
Many members will participate in KMEA, but do not actively participate in other events. 
The Executive Board has been working to include more events that will help keep 
members.  

 

FUNDRAISING 
We did not do any fundraisers last year.  

In the past, we have sold chocolate bars.  

They have been fairly effective but did not raise a lot of money.  

This year, we are going to sell lollipops, sell concessions at football games, and possibly sell 

flowers at concerts.  

 

CHAPTER MEETINGS 
We have one meeting a month.  

There is not an attendance policy yet, but we encourage people to bring food.  

Depending on the material that is covered, the meetings last between fifteen minutes to an hour.  

The executive board runs the meeting.  

Our chapter advisor is very involved. She helps with fundraisers and gives advice on how to 

promote NAfME and events.  

  

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT 
KCOMTEPS and KMEA.  
We are thinking of hosting some next spring.  
 

TRI-M 
Our school currently has no affiliation with Tri-M.  

 

Future Chapter Plans 
We plan to have more involvement within our chapter by hosting more events and getting the 

members more connected to each other.  
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 C-NAfME Chapter Report 
February 24th, 2017 

Fort Hays State University, Hays, KS. 
 

CHAPTER REPRESENTATIVES 

Name Title Contact Information 

Dr. Laura Andrews Chapter Advisor ljandrews@fhsu.edu 

Aislinn Walters Chapter President a_walters2@mail.fhsu.edu  

Kiran Muetz Vice President kcmuetz@mail.fhsu.edu 

Joshua Hermes Secretary jhermes.2013@gmail.com 

Joshua Hermes Treasurer Jhermes.2013@gmail.com  

 Other Officers  

 
 

Elections for the 2017 Chapter Representatives occurred on April 18, 2017. 
The 2018 Chapter Representative Elections are scheduled to be held on April 17, 2018. 

 
CHAPTER STATISTICS 

Category Statistics 

Number of Members in Chapter 24 

Number of Active Members 24 

Number of KCOMTEPS 
Participants 

0 

Number of KMEA ISW 
Participants 

12 
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MEMBERSHIP and RECRUITMENT 
Currently, the Fort Hays State University NAfME Collegiate chapter has 24 active members.  
In general, we have remained consistent in our chapter size; however, we do have 4 more 
members than last year.  We have several means of recruiting.  Each spring, we help run the 
scholarship auditions, getting our name out to students before they are enrolled at all.  
Once the semester starts, we once again speak to the new students, at department meetings 
or other events.  This year, the President and Secretary/Treasurer made an appearance at 
orientation week to inform the students about the chapter and to answer any questions. 

 

FUNDRAISING 
Our primary fundraiser is held each fall semester through food sales.  Last year, we sold a total 

of $3180.00 of products and retained a 50% profit, which was $1590.00.  We have established a 

loyal group of supportive patrons who purchase items every year, and have even contacted us 

inquiring when the fundraiser will start and requesting us to come to them.  We will continue to 

host this fundraising event. 

 

CHAPTER MEETINGS 
Each month, we hold at least once meeting, from 2:30 to 3:20 p.m.  Attendance at meetings is 

highly encouraged; however, we do not currently have a policy for dismissing members based on 

chapter meeting absences.  Our chapter is highly active in departmental service, scholarship 

events, and community service, all of which occasionally conflict with our designated meeting 

time.  Each meeting is run by the chapter’s president with the assistance of the other two officers. 

The advisor is always in the room to help guide the meetings and answer any questions that may 

arise.  In addition to assisting with the meetings, our advisor also assists the officers in the 

official and financial upkeep of the chapter.  She is also preparing a session to present at the 

NAfME National In-Service Conference this fall. 

  

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT 
Professional development is one of the big focuses of the chapter.  We attend the KMEA In-
Service workshop as a chapter, traveling to and from Wichita and lodging together.  Each 
year, we devote the meeting following the conference to share what we learned, so as to 
give every member as much benefit from the conference as possible.  Our members have 
also attended professional workshops in their specific area of study.  We’ve had two 
members travel to North Carolina and to France for different Opera workshops.  Some of 
our members are also members in the North American Saxophone Alliance, the 
International Clarinet Association, and the Student National Association of Teachers of 
Singing, and have attended conferences on both the regional and national level.  One of our 
current members was one of three (the other two have graduated and hold teaching 
positions) who attended the 2014 National NAfME Conference in Nashville with our 
chapter advisor. 
 
Two of our members worked with our advisor in creating listening guides for parents and 
area music educators to help prepare children for the Hays Symphony Orchestra Children’s 
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Concert in October, which is one of the most attended events held on our campus. 
 

TRI-M 
Our school currently has no affiliation with Tri-M. 

 

Future Chapter Plans 
The chapter has contributed to the establishment of the John E. Huber Memorial Scholarship, 

which will be available to a music education or piano performance major.  We are an integral 

part of the Hays Symphony Orchestra children’s concert.  This was our second year hosting the 

Instrument Petting Zoo in the auditorium before the concert, introducing children of all ages to 

the various instruments in the orchestra, and giving them the chance to play them.  We assisted 

with children’s programs during the week of Oktoberfest in Hays, where we introduced the 

children to the instruments of polka music.  

Though they are not yet plans so much as they are ideas, we have discussed the possibility of 

creating a summer program for the area children, as well as sponsoring a 5k run/walk.  This year, 

we hope to reach more members of the community. In addition, our chapter members are 

working together in creating a recruitment video for the music department. 

  



21 
 February 2018 Board Meeting Book 

 

 C-NAfME Chapter Report 
February 24th, 2017 

Friends University, Wichita, KS 
 

CHAPTER REPRESENTATIVES 

Name Title Contact Information 

Holly Taylor Chapter Advisor Holly_taylor@friends.edu 

Marleah Mullen Chapter President Marleah_mullen@student.friends.edu 

Persis Lugalia Vice President Persis_lugalia@student.friends.edu 

Eileen Price Secretary Eileen_price@student.friends.edu 

Mikhail Yeremin Treasurer Mikhail_yeremin@student.friends.edu 

 
 

Elections for the 2017 Chapter Representatives occurred on4/23/17. 
The 2018 Chapter Representative Elections are scheduled to be held on 4/23/18. 

 
CHAPTER STATISTICS 

Category Statistics 

Number of Members in Chapter 23 

Number of Active Members 20 

Number of KCOMTEPS 
Participants 

23 

Number of KMEA ISW 
Participants 

20 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

mailto:Holly_taylor@friends.edu
mailto:Marleah_mullen@student.friends.edu
mailto:Persis_lugalia@student.friends.edu
mailto:Eileen_price@student.friends.edu
mailto:Mikhail_yeremin@student.friends.edu
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MEMBERSHIP and RECRUITMENT 
We are up in numbers from last year due to several new freshman who joined the chapter. 
We gave a presentation in a class that all music majors are required to take about why they 
should join and then took one of these class periods to take everyone interested to a 
computer lab and walk them through the signup process.  

 

FUNDRAISING 
Every year we participate in an on campus Christmas tree decorating competition in which the 

top three groups get a monetary prize. This isn’t “fundraising” in its technical form, but it is a 

way in which our chapter attempts to make money. This last December we got 2nd place and won 

$75 

 

CHAPTER MEETINGS 
We have chapter meetings once a month on the first Monday when Friends has no music or 

education class conflicts. Food is a staple in all meetings. They usually last about an hour with 

some running shorter and some, like when we have our Christmas party, that last longer. The 

chapter president, Marleah, leads the meeting but out chapter advisor is almost always present.  

  

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT 
We attend KCOMTEPS and KMEA annually. Last year we had 17 and 20 participants, 
respectively.  
 

TRI-M 
Last year Friends University and Wichita State University collaborated with TRI-M Chapters 

from Wichita East and Wichita Northeast High Schools on a joint service project. We collected a 

total of 505 hair brushes, 102 head phones and over $300 in monetary donations for the Wichita 

Children’s home. This year we are doing a different project and haven't involved any TRI-M 

chapters. 

 

Future Chapter Plans 
Throughout the semester, we will be working with the special needs class through a 
program we call “Friendship Fields”. Also, throughout the year, our chapter assists our 
school by volunteering as ushers for the various concerts put on by the music, theater, and 
ballet departments. This helps out the main office; it opens our members up to all the 
different things happening in the school; and gives us opportunity to just be supportive and 
involved with the campus and our fellow classmates. In addition to attending the ISW and 
KCOMTEPS we will also have a service project in the spring where we will take several 
potted plants to local music teachers during March, music in our schools month. 
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 C-NAfME Chapter Report 
February 24th, 2017 

Kansas State University, Manhattan, KS 66506 
 

CHAPTER REPRESENTATIVES 

Name Title Contact Information 

Phillip Payne Chapter Advisor ppayne@ksu.edu  

Alicia Jackson Chapter President kusnafmec@gmail.com 
alicia21@ksu.edu 

Morgan McCabe Vice President mcmorganm@ksu.edu  

 Secretary  

 Treasurer  

 Other Officers  

 
 

Elections for the 2017 Chapter Representatives occurred on May 2, 2017. 
The 2018 Chapter Representative Elections are scheduled to be held on April 30, 2018. 

 
CHAPTER STATISTICS 

Category Statistics 

Number of Members in Chapter 40 

Number of Active Members 20 

Number of KCOMTEPS 
Participants 

0 

Number of KMEA ISW 
Participants 

20 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:ppayne@ksu.edu
mailto:kusnafmec@gmail.com
mailto:alicia21@ksu.edu
mailto:mcmorganm@ksu.edu
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MEMBERSHIP and RECRUITMENT 
 
We have about the same membership numbers as years before. We are in a neutral state of 

recruitment neither growing or shrinking. We try to recruit members through word of mouth, 

social media, and flyers around McCain.  

 

FUNDRAISING 
 

We raised about $300 in fundraising through bake sales, profit sharing, and musical 

performances. We have also filled out grants through the Student Government Association to 

receive funding for professional development trips.  

 

CHAPTER MEETINGS 

Chapter meetings happen once a month and last about an hour. They normally include some sort 

of snack food and we have a mix of general chapter business presented by the officers and 

panels/guest artists to come in a talk/perform. Perfect attendance is required to be a member 

however if a member needs to miss a meeting they can watch the video we took of the meeting 

and fill out a google form to make up attendance. The form includes information like: When 

meeting was called to order, and adjourned, who presented, 3 take aways, etc. This semester our 

advisor has not been to any of our meetings but he has helped us a lot outside of the meetings.   

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT 
 

We host professional development events throughout the year. This past year we had a session on 

early music where Patrick Dittamo shared is amazing early music instrument collection. We had 

another session on hip hop in the music classroom with John Ashburn. We also had a visiting 

guest, Damian Johnson President of Kansas Bandmasters Association talk to us about their 

conference in the summer. Lastly next week we are putting on a Recorder Workshop with clinician 

Anne Timberlake. We always have a good turnout.  

 

TRI-M 

Our school currently has no affiliation with Tri-M. However, Riley County High School and 

Chapman High School have TRI-M chapters that we aspire to reach out to.  

Future Chapter Plans 
 

Carpe Diem   
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 C-NAfME Chapter Report 
February 24, 2017 

University of Kansas, Lawrence, KS. 
 

CHAPTER REPRESENTATIVES 

Name Title Contact Information 

Dr. Dakon Chapter Advisor j710d307@ku.edu 

Taylor Webb Chapter President t555w463@ku.edu 

Courtney Nottingham Vice President c450n297@ku.edu 

N/A Secretary N/A 

Abbey Sigler Treasurer Abigail_Sigler@ku.edu 

Andrea Coleman Other Officers abcoleman@ku.edu 

 
 

Elections for the 2017 Chapter Representatives occurred on April 13th. 
The 2018 Chapter Representative Elections are scheduled to be held on April of 2018. 

 

CHAPTER STATISTICS 

Category Statistics 

Number of Members in Chapter 50 

Number of Active Members 40 

Number of KCOMTEPS 

Participants 
2 

Number of KMEA ISW 

Participants 
38 
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MEMBERSHIP and RECRUITMENT 
Our current numbers are much higher than they have been in past years and is continuing 
to grow. Retention is great, and we had a meet and greet for recruitment which included 
games, pizza and cookies.  
 

FUNDRAISING 
This year we held a chipotle fundraiser which made $218. 

 

CHAPTER MEETINGS 
Meetings occur once a month.  Attendance policy is that you must attend 3 meetings in order to 

qualify to go to KMEA-ISW at a discounted rate. Meetings last for 1-1.5 hours and they are run 

by the executive board. Our chapter advisor is as involved as we ask him to be, which tends to 

mean that he is only involved when it comes to logistical discussions. 

  

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT 
We have sent members to KCOMTEPS, the KMEA-ISW, and the Midwest Band and 
Orchestra Clinic. Only a couple attended Midwest last year. We have hosted a professional 
development event during almost every meeting with great attendance.  
 

TRI-M 
The University of Kansas currently has no affiliation with Tri-M. 

 

Future Chapter Plans 
This year our focus is on creating more opportunities for our members to be out working 

with real music directors and programs in the area. We hope that this will increase 

involvement and excitement for the chapter as well as will help us make more connections, 

as a chapter and as individuals, with the surrounding professionals in our field. We are also 

looking into getting our chapter recognized at the national level. 

  



27 
 February 2018 Board Meeting Book 

 

 C-NAfME Chapter Report 
February 24, 2017 

Washburn University-Topeka, KS 
 

CHAPTER REPRESENTATIVES 

Name Title Contact Information 

Catherine Hunt Chapter Advisor Catherine.hunt@washburn.edu 

Alicia Schoenberger Chapter President Alicia.schoenberger@washburn.edu 

Josey Trimble Vice President Josey.trimble@washburn.edu 

Michelle Sieve Secretary Michelle.sieve@washburn.edu 

Victoria McManus Treasurer Victoria.mcmanus@washburn.edu 

 Other Officers  

 
 

Elections for the 2017 Chapter Representatives occurred on _5/1/17_. 
The 2018 Chapter Representative Elections are scheduled to be held on _4/30/18_. 

 
CHAPTER STATISTICS 

Category Statistics 

Number of Members in Chapter 17 

Number of Active Members 17 

Number of KCOMTEPS 
Participants 

6 

Number of KMEA ISW 
Participants 

14 
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MEMBERSHIP and RECRUITMENT 
-Our chapter is smaller than in the past by around 5 members. 
-Numbers stay around 15-20 members from year to year. 
-We make announcements during music classes and music major meetings.  
-We have a strong senior class that has been involved with 2+ years of C-NAfME activities. 
Our chapter does not have many junior class members, but we have decent retention with 
the sophomore class. 

 

FUNDRAISING 
-We raised approximately $265 last year. 

-We held a pancake feed during the fall semester. 

-The pancake feed was a large success, one of the best fundraisers we have hosted in the past 5 

years.  

-We plan on hosting another pancake feed this fall and then hosting a restaurant percentage 

fundraiser in the spring. 
-We have planned a breakfast burrito sale for the week before spring break. We expect this 
fundraiser to be highly successful. 
 

CHAPTER MEETINGS 
-Meetings are held twice a month with at least 10 meetings occurring within an academic year. 

-There is a new attendance policy in accordance with our new set of bylaws passed this semester. 

Members must attend 2/3 of meetings in a semester to be in good standing. We have had issues 

in the past with responsibility and accountability in this organization and this attendance policy is 

helping to remedy that problem. We are also doing a group activity at the end of each meeting. 

This has included writing questions for our guest speakers and committee brainstorming 

sessions. 

-Approximately 1 hour. 

Who runs them?  

-The chapter president runs the meeting. The VP runs the meeting in the absence of the 

President. 

-Dr. Hunt is eager to help with any paperwork that needs completed. She also responds to emails 

quickly and has a solution for any problem that arises. 

  

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT 
-Our chapter will also host Washburn Alum and past WU CNAfME President, Forrest Evans, at 

one of our meetings later this semester. He will talk about what his first year of teaching has 
been like and what it is like teaching strings throughout different grade levels. 

 

TRI-M 
-“Our school currently has no affiliation with Tri-M. 
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Future Chapter Plans 
 

-We plan to host a pancake feed fundraiser on Saturday, October 7 from 8-10:30am. 

-Our chapter is interested in doing a local school tour to perform and raise interest in music. 

-A restaurant percentage night fundraiser will take place at some point in the spring. 

-The Washburn University C-NAfME chapter would also like to hold a comments night before 

the Middle School solo/ensemble festival. We will listen to the students perform their 

solo/ensemble pieces a few days before their weekend performance. Supportive tips and 

comments will be given and the students also have the opportunity to perform their piece live 

before the actual festival. 
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 C-NAfME Chapter Report 
February 24th, 2018 

Wichita State University, Wichita, KS 
 

CHAPTER REPRESENTATIVES 

Name Title Contact Information 

Dr. Tom Wine Chapter Advisor tom.wine@wichita.edu 

Johannon Rucker Chapter President johannonrucker77@gmail.com 

Ada May Vice President adalouise96@gmail.com 

Cassidy Williams Secretary cassidywilliams1616@gmail.com 

Megan Lilly Treasurer meganlilly_7@live.com 

 
 

Elections for the 2017 Chapter Representatives occurred on April 13th, 2017. 
The 2018 Chapter Representative Elections are scheduled to be held on April 19th, 2018. 

 
CHAPTER STATISTICS 

Category Statistics 

Number of Members in Chapter 70 

Number of Active Members 35 

Number of KCOMTEPS 
Participants 

20 

Number of KMEA ISW 
Participants 

35 
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MEMBERSHIP and RECRUITMENT 
With NAfME membership a requirement of many Music Ed courses at WSU, membership 
and recruitment is no issue. 

 

FUNDRAISING 
This year we are planning bake sales at the end of each semester. 

 

CHAPTER MEETINGS 
Our chapter has occasional meetings to discuss business, local professional development, and 

feature a speaker. Speakers this year so far have been the president of SCKMEA Bryan Kirk, 

USD 259 Vocal Music Curriculum Coach Amy Brown, and Kodaly Master Elaine Quillichini. 

  

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT 
Our chapter collectively attends KCOMTEPS and KMEA ISW. Attendance at KMEA is always 
much higher than KCOMTEPS due to the busyness of that time of year and KMEA is often 
far more promoted than KCOMTEPS. Professional development this year has been 
coordinated with chapter meetings and has had great reviews from members. 
 

TRI-M 
Our school currently has no affiliation with Tri-M, but is always open to participating in any 

collaborative projects 

 

Future Chapter Plans 
We are planning on having a group of members go to Barnes and Noble to host story-time for 

children sometime this summer. 

Other events include volunteering at SCKMEA, a fun concert at the cerebral palsy center, and 

bake sale fundraisers. 
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NAfME Collegiate President Board Report 

Panya Amphone 
collegiate@ksmea.org 

 
Since the September 2017 Board Meeting, I have: 

 

1. Collaborated with Collegiate Leaders of the Southwest Division to start the planning of a 

Southwest Division Collegiate Summit. Which is happening July 20th- July 22nd, 2018 in 

OKC. 

 

2. Planned and ran KCOMTEPS  

 

3. Scheduled clinics for collegiate members at ISW 

 

4. Created and presented a clinic at ISW for session on collegiate engagement. 

 

5. Updated the Webpage 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

mailto:collegiate@ksmea.org

